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COFFEE WITH COMMUNITY 
Members of the community are invited to 
gather for coffee, conversation, and collabora-
tion about our community and school. 

Thursday,  January 5, 2023 
8:30—9:30AM 

School Cafeteria 

BUSSING; HOME OR DAYCARE ONLY 
 
Earlier in the school year we reviewed 
bus routes and had sent information 
home regarding our bus riding policy. 
Due to our buses being so close to ca-
pacity on nearly all of our routes, we 
will only be able to provide transporta-
tion of students for pick-up and drop-
off at his/her home or established child 
care provider. Transportation of stu-
dents for other reasons—sleep-overs, 
birthday parties, or other such get-
togethers—will not be provided.  
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All residents of the school district are 

welcome to attend board meetings to 

keep informed on school issues or to 

voice any concerns they may have. 

 

The Link is published monthly, from 

September through June and can be 

viewed at www.shiocton.k12.wi.us.    

 

If you do not have Internet access, you 

may request a copy by mail by calling 

(920) 986-3351 ext. 700.  Submit any 

articles for publication by mail to the 

school address or by e-mail to: 

thelink@shiocton.k12.wi.us. 

 

The Shiocton School District does not 

discriminate on the basis of race, sex, 

color, age, religion, national origin, 

ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital or 

parental status, sexual orientation, or 

physical, mental, emotional, or learning 

disability. 

NEWS FROM GRADES 7-12 OFFICE 

Dear Members of our Shiocton School Community, 
 

This is Nick Ortlieb, the 7th - 12th grade principal. I am 
excited to bring you some news about what is happen-
ing in the coming days at our middle school and high 
school. The first half of the year has gone quickly, and 
our staff is looking forward to the second semester. 
Our school district has done its utmost to provide a 
quality educational experience for our students, and 
we will look to continue that through the end of the 
school year. 
 

There are a few things that I would like to inform par-
ents about that are coming up in January. First, we 
have begun the scheduling process for the 2023-2024 
school year for next year’s high school students. Our 
school counselor, Mrs. Cornell, met with students in 
Grades 8 through 11 to discuss their interests and what 
classes they should take to help meet their career 
goals. We will be doing the official course registration 

during our semester exam days, which are coming up 
on January 16 and 17, 2023.  

In addition to this important event, we have some oth-
er important upcoming dates. Students will be back in 
session from winter break on January 3. Seniors will be 
taking part in our Reality Check simulation on January 
6. There is no school on January 18 in preparation for 
the start of second semester. Monday, February 20, is a 
Professional Development day for staff, so students will 
have that day off. We also have testing season coming 
up in the 2nd half of the year for middle school and 
high school students, so pay attention to information 
related to ACT, Pre-ACT and Forward testing in the 
months to come. If you have any questions, please feel 
free to ask. 
 

Nick Ortlieb 
7th-12th Grade Principal 
School District of Shiocton 

Parents and/or Guardians, 
 

Next year, your child will be able to participate in an exciting computer science class in Shiocton High School, 
offered as part of our partnership with TEALS (Technology Education and Literacy in Schools). Through the TEALS 
partnership, trained volunteers from the technology industry will join Mr. Griesbach's classroom to help teach 
computer science.  The computer Science classes at Shiocton High School are eligible for student to earn elective 
math credit. 
 

Computing has changed the world in profound ways: it has opened wonderful new ways for people to connect, 
design, research, play, create, and express themselves. In today's world, it's important for your child to go beyond 
using computers and smart phones and learn how to solve problems by using technology and writing computer 
programs. These skills and mindsets will help prepare your child for many possible career paths – not just the tech 
industry. The website www.careerswithcode.com showcases how computer science can lead to amazing opportu-
nities in the areas of art, business, music, medicine, sports, agriculture, gaming, and more. 
 

This survey course offers students a hands-on introduction to computer science. Students will program using a 
block-based graphical interface as they learn how to translate their ideas into computer programs ("coding"). Stu-
dents will learn about big ideas in computing such as abstraction and design and will explore various aspects of 
computing relevant to themselves and to society.  
 

As mentioned above, through the TEALS program, volunteers from the tech industry will participate in this class. 
Read their short biographies below to learn about these wonderful individuals and how they will help bring their 
real-world knowledge to our classroom: 
 Ameena Lalani is a Senior Cloud Solution Architect at Microsoft. She is based in Chicago. Her specialty is Mi-

crosoft SQL Server Product. This is her second year as a TEAL's volunteer. Ameena runs a SQL Server user group 
which meets monthly to listen to speakers who are data professionals in their fields. In her free time, Ameena 
likes to paint, listen to audiobooks, walk, and meditate. 

 Hannah Taubenfeld is a Product Manager at Microsoft. She is currently based in their Redmond office in Wash-
ington and lives in Seattle. Her specialty is hardware and operating systems. Hannah majored in Electrical and 
Computer Engineering and Computer Science at Duke University and began volunteering with TEAL’s this year. 
Hannah is also an avid reader and enjoys basketball. 

 

If you have any questions about the curriculum, the content, or the future of computer science in Shiocton, please 
contact us. The quickest and easiest way to contact us, though, is through e-mail. We check it more often than our 
voicemail.  Thank you and let’s have a great school year together!  
 

Sincerely, 
Harley Griesbach 
hgriesbach@shiocton.k12.wi.us 

http://www.shiocton.k12.wi.us
http://www.shiocton.k12.wi.us
mailto:thelink@shiocton.k12.wi.us
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GRADE 2 
January is a time to unwind and relax after all the hustle and bustle of 
the holidays. Take time to find a good book to read with your second 
grader. Snuggle up in the warmth of your house to read it together, 
maybe with a little hot chocolate! Although your child is becoming an 
independent reader, he/she still enjoys being read to!    
  
In math, second graders are learning about different methods to sub-
tract two-digit numbers. They will be counting collections of quarters, 
dimes, nickels, and pennies, as well. Take some time to practice 
counting with  real coins at home. That extra practice is so beneficial. 
 
Our second graders are also enjoying some really great read-aloud 
stories in class. The lessons are interactive, which means the students 
have the opportunity for some rich discussions. Students get to turn 
and talk with a partner or respond to the whole class to share their 
thinking. The careful thinking and talking that the second graders are 
doing helps them dig deeper into the text and expand their vocabu-
lary and language skills.  
 
Along with the January snow and fun comes COLD!!! We appreciate 
that you send your child to school with the proper winter apparel. 
Hats, snow pants, boots, gloves or mittens, scarves, and a warm coat 
are necessary these days. You may wish to send a second pair of 
mittens/gloves on days when we have heavy, wet snow. Those items 
get soaked very fast. When the temperature or wind chill falls below 
zero, the students stay in. Thank you for your support and coopera-
tion. 

~Mrs. Otto, Ms. Schmidt and Mrs. Sippel 

GRADE 4 
Fourth graders have been learning new things and working hard. They re-
cently completed a gratitude project where they chose an influential Shioc-
ton staff member.  They explained why this person is so special.  These pro-
jects are on display outside of their classrooms. Students have also begun 
their research project.  Students are using multiple sources to write about a 
famous athlete or artist.  They will be detailing the person’s childhood, adult 
life, accomplishments, and a timeline of important events. Fourth graders 
are also wrapping up their expository essays and will start persuasive writing 
next.  
 
In math, we’ve finished our unit on multi-digit multiplication and have been 
persevering through long division.  Daily multiplication fact practice is help-
ing us master these algorithms. Next up, equations and word problems. 
 
Students have been learning about the history of Wisconsin and our journey 
to Statehood in Social Studies.  In Science, students are discovering how to 
create circuits to power a light bulb, and have learned the differences be-
tween weathering, erosion, and deposition and how this contributes to the 
rock cycle.  
 
We enjoyed the opportunity to play in the first snowfall of the year!  We’re 
looking forward to a few more weeks of fun before winter break. 

 
~Ms. Schreiter, Ms. Sauer, and Ms. Phillips 

SCCC PRESCHOOL CLASS DONATES TO THE FOOD/TOY DRIVE 
Families with children in the preschool room at the Shiocton Child Care Center 
generously donated many items to the Food and Toy Drive and had talks about 
where the food is going to go and how it will help!  

THANK YOU EG SOUND COMPANY! 
 
S.P.I.C.E. would like to send a spe-
cial THANK YOU out to EG Sound 
Company of Shiocton. The Middle 
School Sock Hop was an enormous 
success because of this company. 
They donated their time and ser-
vice 100% to support this event. 
S.P.I.C.E. is truly grateful! 

FOOD AND TOY DRIVE SUCCESS 
The Shiocton High School Student Council would like to say thank you 
to all who donated to the Food and Toy Drive! Your generosity has 
helped us provide a wonderful holiday season for 34 families in our 
community! 
 

Donations were plentiful throughout November and December, en-
suring every family went home with at least two boxes of food and a 
ham (donated by the River Rail). In addition to food, each family re-
ceived various hygiene and paper products as well as household 
goods. Of course, families also received gifts for each child. High 
school student council members “shopped” along the donated toys to 
specially select items for each younger child. Generous donations by 
the Lion’s Club, Sportsman’s Club, and many individuals from the 
community were combined with the funds raised by the Jeans in No-
vember fundraiser at Shiocton Schools (in which staff members can 
wear jeans for a $1 per day donation) to provide gift cards for older 
children. Those donations also ensured each family received a gift 
card to stores like Wal-Mart or Meijer.  
 

Overall, this year’s Food and Toy 
Drive was a huge success. The 
thoughtful donations of the commu-
nity combined with the diligent work 
of the Student Council members has 
certainly resulted in a Merry Christ-
mas for families in Shiocton! 
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WHEN SHOULD I KEEP MY CHILD HOME? 
With the increase in illnesses it is hard to know when to keep 
your child home from school. Generally, children who are ill 
do not belong at school. The following guidelines are sugges-
tions to assist parents in determining when to keep their 
child home or when they will be sent home from school: 
 
Fever: Usually the first warning that something is not right 
with the body. . A child with a temperature over 100 degrees 
should NOT be sent to school. Your child may return to 
school once they are fever free for 24 hours without fever 
reducing medication. 
Vomiting/Diarrhea: Should be kept home for at least 24 
hours after the last episode to allow the body time to recu-
perate. Call your doctor if prompt improvement does not 
occur to avoid dehydration. 
Pink Eye: Student will be sent home if suspected pink eye 
(Pink/Red, itchy, or crusty eyes). Medical treatment is re-
quired. Must be on treatment for 24 hours before returning 
to school.  
Ear Pain: Consult your doctor for evaluation. Ok to be at 
school as long as no fever is present and student is in good 
spirits. If pain is affecting the child’s ability to concentrate in 
class, student will be sent home.  
Cough: If a child has a deep, frequent, or persistent cough 
they should stay home. If your child has a cough with a fever 
or wheezing, you should contact your doctor immediately.  
Strep Throat: Student will be sent home if strep throat is 
suspected (Fever, sore throat with white spots present). 
Medical treatment is required. Must be on treatment for 24 
hours before returning to school.  
Headache: Ok to be at school if they are in good spirits. If 
pain is affecting the child’s ability to concentrate in class, 
student will be sent home.  
Rash: This may be the first sign of one of the many child-
hood illnesses. Ex: Chicken pox, measles, impetigo. Do not 
send your child to school with a rash. Consult your child’s 
doctor prior to sending back to school to ensure they are not 
contagious. 
Head Lice or Nits: Students with head lice or nits need to 
remain home until treated per policy. Please contact the 
school nurse to make a plan for returning.  
COVID-19: Children must stay home from school until they 
are 24 hours fever free without the use of a fever reducing 
agent.  
 
The single most effective way to prevent the spread of in-
fection is through proper handwashing. Please encourage 
your children to practice safe, proper hand hygiene. 
 
Stay Healthy! 
 
Kayla Duenas RN, BSN 

MATH MORNING SUMMARY 
 
A huge thank you to those who attended our Math Morning event in November! Alt-
hough it can be nerve wrecking to learn “new ways of doing”, everyone was so positive 
and eager to learn and participate. Here’s what they had to say about their experience:  

 
Math Morning Parent/Family Feedback 
Didn’t have a chance to attend our Fall 2022 Math Morning event, but would love to learn 
more and/or attend next year? Feel free to contact Ashley Derks: 
aderks@shiocton.k12.wi.us or 920-986-3351 x735 to find out how you can learn more. 
Also, keep an eye out for our 2023 Math Morning event! 

What did you learn?  How to solve problems using different methods 
 How to do multiplication using an area model 
 Mistakes are ok! 
 My attitude about math matters 
 How to support my child at home using visuals 

How was Math  
Morning useful? 

 Helping my child(ren) with homework 
 Using different methods to solve and using visual representa-

tions 
 Explaining our thinking 
 Having more patience as we are learning together 
 There is more than one way to solve 

What is something 
you wish you had 
more time for during 
Math Morning? 

 More hands-on and solving math problems 
 Practice with proof drawings 
 Learning more about the different methods to solve 

How can we improve 
Math Morning? 

 I like that you split into 2 grade level groups so we can learn 
what our kids are actually learning 

 Thank you! Very helpful! 
 Very informative. Thank you! 
 I liked the hands on white boards—it gave a better understand-

ing 
 Great! Maybe more grade focused, focus on what standards 

are for each grade 
 It was a great session! Thank You :)  

Miles Oleson, Reed Ritchie, and 
Maria Nelson shared their experi-
ences from their October trip to 
Camp U-Nah-Li-Ya.  A favorite trip 
often recounted in graduation 
speeches, the three students re-
galed the Coffee with Community 
attendees with stories about their 
adventures climbing the rock wall, 
having fun in "the pit", singing songs around the fire, and watching for Ole Peterson to 
magically appear while canoeing.  Reed was good to remind us about the perils of move-
ment when in a canoe, noting that he learned "not to lean in a canoe or you'll fall".  A fall 
that could well find you wet and in the water!    Passing off the Gizmo without being 
caught continues to be a highlight of the three-day and two-night adventure.  All three 
students  recommended continuing with the long-standing tradition noting how much fun 
they had but also how much they learned.  "It's ok to fail and ask for help," noted Maria, 
the likes of which was echoed by Miles, "It's ok to keep trying because if you don't try, 
you'll never accomplish anything."    

mailto:aderks@shiocton.k12.wi.us
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Sandee Cornell 
scornell@shiocton.k12.wi.us 

7-12 School Counselor—ext. 711 

Dannielle Kern 
dkern@shiocton.k12.wi.us 

K-6 School Counselor—ext. 762 

 

KG-6 Students: 
K4 through 5th grade students continue to practice skills that make them respectful learn-
ers and friends. This far, we have practiced our listening skills, focusing attention (attentio-
scopes), self-talk, and being assertive. This month we are introducing Emotion Manage-
ment. We will be discussing the different things that happen to our bodies when we en-
counter various feelings. We will also learn strategies that can help us cope with strong 
feelings and calm our bodies down. 

In Grade 6, we are also discussing emotions, how our brian works with emotions, and how 
our emotions affect our decisions.  

7-12 Students: 
 
Juniors, Sophomores, Freshmen: Registration for 2023/2024 classes will take 
place on January 16 and 17. Please see Mrs. Cornell in Guidance for any class 
scheduling questions.  
 
Juniors: The state required ACT test will take place on March 7. Watch for more 
information. Many colleges have changed their requirements for standardized 
testing admission criteria. Please view the college website or contact your college 
for specific information on the ACT requirement.  
 
Sophomores and Juniors: Applications for the 2023/2024 Youth Apprenticeship 
Program will be due on March 1, 2023 to Pupil Services. Sophomores will be learn-
ing about Youth Apprenticeship opportunities this winter.  
 
Applications for the Early College Credit Program and Start College Now will be due 
on March 1, 2023 to Pupil Services. Applications can be printed at https://
dpi.wi.gov/dual-enrollment/start-college-now or picked up in Pupil Services. 
 
Grade 8 Students:  Eighth grade Chief Chats will take place in Spring of 2023. 
Please watch for more information to come.  

 
January 2 NO SCHOOL 
January 3 School Resume 
January 4-5 8th graders register for high school classes 
January 12 Career Day 
January 13 8th grade trip to NWTC 
January 16-17 Registration for 2023/24 school year (grades 9, 10, 11) 
January 17 EARLY RELEASE—12:10PM; Professional Development 
January 18 NO SCHOOL; Professional Development 
January 26  Western Day 

S.P.I.C.E. 
S.P.I.C.E. would like to thank Mike Bellin and Modern Woodmen of 
America Chapter 6398 for donating the cookies we used during our 
“Cookies for Santa” event this past December. They went over well 
and we had a nice variety to choose from. Thank you to all those 
who attended as well. The attendance was great.  
 
The December S.P.I.C.E. movie night was postponed to January 27, 
2023 at 7:00PM. We are showing the movie “Minions-Rise of Gru”. 
Feel free to join us for refreshments and snacks as well as making 
yourself comfortable to enjoy this free admission family night.  
 
S.P.I.C.E. would also like to thank all of those who participated in 
our Raise Right/Scrip Gift Card fundraiser. We raised roughly $130. 
This will be used to support our school, students and staff. We are 
also excited to announce that S.P.I.C.E. has its own enrollment 
code (different from the one in December’s Link article and the 
one on our order forms).  
 
The new enrollment code is: 2E7ABC8F681L7 and will now state 
“Shiocton Partners in Children’s Education”. Please feel free to visit 
www.raiseright.com, create an account, and order at any time 
(some of you may already be active under this code). You can have 
the gift cards mailed to your house or to school. If you have them 
mailed to school, we will contact you upon their arrival. This is a 
fundraiser that can continue all year round. Feel free to reach out 
to S.P.I.C.E. if you would like us to enter your order. We would be 
happy to do it that way as well.  
 
Thank you for your continued support! Feel free to reach out to 
use at spice@shiocton.k12.wi.us if you have any questions.  
 
Please consider joining us at our next meeting: January 4, 2023 at 
6:30PM in the LMC.  
 
Like us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/ShioctonSpice  

https://dpi.wi.gov/dual-enrollment/start-college-now
https://dpi.wi.gov/dual-enrollment/start-college-now
http://www.raiseright.com/
https://www.facebook.com/ShioctonSpice
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VOLCANOES 
Recently, the 8th grade science 
classes culminated their study of 
volcanoes with a fun activity; 
each student created their own 
volcano. Mrs. Ludick suggested 
different materials they could use 
to make their volcanoes, different 
ways they could erupt them, and 
a variety of themes their volca-
noes could display. Over the 
course of two weeks, students 
constructed their volcanoes at 
home. On December 1, all the volcanoes were brought in and dis-
played. Volcanoes of every color made of spray foam, paper ma-
che, and other materials filled the counters and floor in Mrs. Lu-
dick’s room. A wide variety of themes appeared such as beach, 
snow, cars, dinosaurs, and much more. One student, Bellah 
Young, created a 5-foot pink spray foam candy themed volcano. 
Bellah’s volcano broke the record for the tallest volcano ever 
made for that assignment. During the 7th and 8th hour science 
classes, the students gathered outside to erupt their volcanoes. 
Depending on the method a student chose for eruption, the volca-
no would erupt in different ways. If a student chose the “baking 
soda and vinegar method,” the eruption would fizzle down the 
sides. However, if a student chose 
the “soda and mentos method,” the 
eruption would be explosive. Erup-
tion after eruption, students 
watched to see whose volcano 
would go the highest, or how well 
their friend’s volcanoes would 
erupt. After all of the fun was over, 
the students dumped the vinegar or 
soda soaked volcanoes into the gar-
bage bins making great memories 
for years to come.  

BOOK TASTING 
The seventh and eighth graders were treated to a book tasting 
event in the library as part of their ELA class. They sampled books 
selected from five different genres. They wrote about the books 
in their menus so they would have a record to reference when 
they are looking for a book to check out and read in the future.  

LMC NEWS 
Protecting Library Books 
Winter is here and the snowflakes are flying. We want to remind everyone to please 
protect the library books that go home. Wet items such as snow pants, boots, hats 
and mittens can all cause water damage to a book. Please encourage students to 
leave a plastic bag in their backpack to put their library books in for more protection. 
If a book does get wet and has damage to it, a fine will be assessed. 
Outstanding Fines 
The library is working hard to make it convenient for parents to pay library fines. Cur-
rently fines must be paid in the LMC by cash or check. We are working with IT to get 
fines to sync with Skyward so they may be paid online. We are hoping to have this set 
up for the start of second semester.   
New Procedure for Long Overdue Books 
Currently, overdue notices are automatically emailed to middle and high school stu-
dents every Monday morning and elementary students are reminded about overdue 
books during their weekly visits to the library. However, we still have over a hundred 
overdue items every day and many of those books have been overdue for some time. 
Starting second semester, the library will be rolling out a new procedure for long 
overdue books. If a student fails to return their book within one month after its due 
date, Destiny will automatically mark this book as lost and a fine will be assessed. If 
the book is returned in good condition, the fine will be removed from the student’s 
account. We want to ensure that books are being returned on a timely basis so that 
others have the opportunity to check them out.  
January Celebrations 
January is International Creativity Month. Be on the lookout for communication from 
the library about an opportunity for students to show their creativity. Also, January 
29th is National Puzzle Day. To celebrate, we will put puzzles out in the LMC for eve-
ryone to work on. Winter is a great time of year to work together as a family to piece 
together a puzzle. 

GIFTED AND TALENTED 
Noetic Math Contest 
On November 10, 2022 we had 117 students in grades three through six participate 
in the Noetic Learning Math Contest, a national elementary math problem-solving 
contest held twice a year. There were 25,969 young mathletes representing 533 
school across 43 states in our country participating in this year’s fall contest. And the 
winners are… 
Grade Level Winners: 
3rd Grade: Samuel Korth 
4th Grade: Robert Lauer 
5th Grade: Masyn Volkman 
6th Grade: Lincoln Volkman 
National Honorable Mentions 
3rd Grade: Samuel Korth 
4th Grade: Etta Mineau, Devin Drath, Malcolm Leeman, Robert Lauer 
5th Grade: Mary Presteen and Masyn Volkman 
6th Grade: Devin Biese, Charlotte Leeman and Lincoln Volkman 
Grade Level Team Winner—4th Grade! 
 
Scripps Spelling Bee 
All students in grades 3-8 participated in the Scripps Spelling Bee at the classroom 
level. Two winners from each class or 6 students per grade level will be competing in 
our school-wide Scripps Spelling Bee held in the Shiocton Cafeteria on Wednesday, 
January 11, 2023 from 1:00PM-3:00PM. We welcome family and friends to this event 
if you are able to come. Snow date: January 12.   
 



 7 

 

 

 
 

SHIOCTON FITNESS CENTER 
 

Community and Student Hours 
 

M-F: 5:00-7:30am      
M-Th: 4:30-8:00pm F: 4:30-7:00pm 

Sat: 7:00-11:00am 
 

Questions? Please contact Sarah Ver Voort at  
(920) 986-3351 ext 742 or svervoort@shiocton.k12.wi.us 

WELLNESS COMMITTEE 
The Wellness Committee is very excited about 
promoting wellness again this month. Mrs. 
Ver Voort has continued her weekly staff and 
community fitness classes, averaging around 
ten people at each session. Join her class to 
bring the number up! Wellness also hosted a 
holiday outfit contest for the month of De-
cember to boost staff spirit. The winner-
chosen by high school students via survey-won a $25.00 gift card of his/her choos-
ing. We are very excited to see what this month brings. Let’s start our new year of 
wellness off great! 
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**Menu subject to change without notice** 
Breakfast prices: 4K-12— $1.40 per day 

Lunch prices: 4K-8—$2.60 per day 
9-12—$2.85 per day 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

   Chocolate Muffin, Banana Muffin,  
         French Toast  Sticks, Pancake Wrap, 

Bagel Breakfast Sandwich, Fruit,   
Juice, Milk 

Cinnamon Snax Sticks, NutriGrain Bar, 
Trix Yogurt, Breakfast Pizza, French Toast 

Sticks, Apple Frudel, Fruit, Juice, Milk 

PopTarts, Pancake Wrap, French Toast 
Sticks, Breakfast Sandwich,  

Fruit, Juice, Milk 

Cream Cheese Bagel, Cinnamon Rolls, 
Breakfast Pizza, French Toast Sticks, 

Apple Frudel, Fruit, Juice Milk 

Long John Donuts, Pancake Wraps, 
French Toast Sticks, Fruit, Juice, Milk 

2            
 

3 
Mini Corn Dogs, 

Mashed Potatoes, Baked Beans, 
Strawberry/Blueberry/Apple 
Slice Mix, Chocolate Pudding 

Cup, Milk 

4 
Super Nachos with Meat Sauce, 

Whole Kernel Corn,  
100% Juice Box, Milk 

5 
Breaded Chicken Nuggets, 

Seasoned Broccoli, Chilled Fruit 
Mix, Chocolate Graham Cookie, 

Milk 

6 
Classic Deli Boardwalk 

Turkey, Ham and Cheese Sub, 
Fruitable Juice, Applesauce 
Cup, Ice Cream Cup, Milk 

9 
Grab-N-Go Salad, 

Tomato Soup and Grilled Cheese 
Sandwich, Peas and Carrots, 

Strawberry Cups, Milk 

10     
Grab-N-Go Salad, 

Build Your Own Soft Shell Taco 
w/ Trimmings, Whole Kernel 
Corn, Refried Beans, Chilled  

Sliced Peaches, Milk 

11 
Breaded Chicken Patty,  

Baked Beans, Chilled Applesauce 
Cup, Milk 

12 
Brunch for Lunch 

French Toast Sticks, Seasoned 
Hash Browns, Fresh Broccoli, 
Chilled 100% Juice Box, Milk 

13 
Grab-N-Go Salads,  
Cheese Quesadilla, 

Seasoned Mixed Vegetables,  
Chilled Fruit Mix, Milk 

16 
Chicken Nuggets, 

Seasoned Broccoli,  
Sliced Peaches , Rice Kristy 

Treat, Milk 

17  EARLY RELEASE-12:10PM 
Pizza Slice, 

Green Beans, 
Sliced Chilled Pears, 

Milk 

18 
 

19 
Grab-N-Go Salads, 

Hearty Homemade Chicken 
 Noodle Soup, Peas and Carrots, 

String Cheese, Sweet Fresh  
Apples, Dinner Roll, Milk 

20 
Grab and Go Salads,  
Shredded BBQ Pork, 
Potato Smiles, Fresh  

Vegetables, 100% Juice Box, 
Milk 

23 
Grab and Go Salads, 

Pizzaroni, Peas and Carrots, 
Sliced Peaches, Garlic  

Breadsticks, Milk 

24 
Walking Tacos w/ Trimmings, 

Whole Kernel Corn, Sliced Pears, 
Refried Beans, Goldfish Crackers, 

Milk 

25    
Cheeseburger on a Bun, 
Sun Chips, Baked Beans, 

Sliced Pears, Milk 

26          
Chicken Smackers, Mashed  

Potatoes, Seasoned Broccoli, 
Pineapple Chunks, WG Dinner 

Roll, Milk 

27         
Grab-N-Go Salad, 

Creamy Tomato Soup, 
Grilled Cheese Sandwich, 
Mixed Vegetables, Chilled 

Applesauce, Milk 

30         
Grab-N-Go Salad, 

Chicken and Gravy over Mashed 
Potatoes, Seasoned Green Peas, 
Dinner Roll, Mandarin Oranges, 

Milk 

31         
Mozzarella Pizza Dippers w/ 

Marinara Sauce, Mixed  
Vegetables, Chilled Fruit Mix, 

Milk 

      
 

         
 

         
 

 
 

1/2 NO SCHOOL—CHRISTMAS BREAK 
1/3 JV Boys Basketball @ Iola—5:45PM 
 JV2 Boys Basketball @ Iola—5:45PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ Iola—7:15PM 
 JV Girls Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
 Boys Hockey @ HOME—5:00PM 
1/4 S.P.I.C.E. MEETING—6:30PM IN LMC 
1/5 COFFEE WITH COMMUNITY—8:30AM 
 JV Girls Basketball @ Bonduel—6:00PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ Bonduel—7:15PM 
 Varsity Boys Wrestling @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Boys Hockey @ DePere—6:00PM 
1/6 Varsity Boys Wrestling @ HOME—4:30PM 
 Boys JV2 Basketball @ Marion—6:00PM 
1/9 BOARD MEETING—6:00PM 
 MS Girls Basketball @ HOME—4:00PM 
1/10 JV Girls Basketball @ HOME—5:45PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
 JV Boys Basketball @ Brillion—5:45PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ Brillion—7:15PM 
 Boys Hockey @ AU—6:00PM 

1/12 MS Girls Basketball @ Amherst—4:00PM 
 JV2 Boys Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 JV Boys Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
 Varsity Boys Wrestling @ Rosholt—6:00PM 
1/13 JV Girls Basketball @ Menominee—6:00PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ Menominee—7:15PM 
1/14 JV Boys Basketball @ Crivitz—4:00PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ Crivitz—5:30PM 
 Varsity Boys Wrestling @ Freedom—9:30AM 
1/16 MS Girls Basketball @ HOME—5:00PM 
1/17 EARLY RELEASE—12:10PM 
 MS Girls Basketball @ Manawa—4:00PM 
 JV2 Boys Basketball @ Wittenberg—6:00PM 
 JV Boys Basketball @ Wittenberg—6:00PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ Wittenberg—7:15PM 
 JV Girls Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
 Boys Hockey @ FDL—5:00PM 
1/18 NO SCHOOL 
1/19 MS Girls Basketball @ Weya-Fremont—4:00PM 
 JV Girls Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
1/20 Varsity Boys Wrestling @ Tri County—5:00PM 

 JV2 Boys Basketball @ Amherst—6:00PM 
 JV Boys Basketball @ Amherst—6:00PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ Amherst—7:15PM 
1/21 JV Boys Wrestling @ Bay Port—9:00AM 
1/23 BOARD MEETING—6:00PM 
 MS Girls Basketball @ HOME—4:00PM 
 JV2 Girls Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
1/24 JV Girls Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
 Boys Hockey @ HOME—5:00PM 
1/26 JV2 Boys Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 JV Boys Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
 Varsity Boys Wrestling @ Bonduel—6:00PM 
 Boys Hockey @ HOME—5:00PM 
1/27 SPICE MOVIE NIGHT—7:00PM 
 JV Girls Basketball @ Weya-Fremont—6:00PM 
 Varsity Girls Basketball @ Weya-Fremont—7:15PM 
1/30 MS Girls Basketball @ Wittenberg—4:00PM 
1/31 MS Girls Basketball @ HOME—4:00PM 
 JV2 Boys Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 JV Boys Basketball @ HOME—6:00PM 
 Varsity Boys Basketball @ HOME—7:15PM 
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